
BEECHER POLICE    

DEPARTMENT                 
WEEKLY BLOTTER 

 

 

 

     J u l y  6 ,  2 0 2 0  

DISCLAIMER:  The charges against each defendant are merely an accusation and all 

defendants are presumed innocent unless proven guilty in a court of law. 
 

Police responded to a traffic crash on Thursday, June 18th at 1:29 p.m. in the 600 block of Dixie 

Highway.  Driver of van stated his vehicle did not clear the awning at the drive thru window 

causing damage.  No citations were issued. 

On Monday, June 22nd at 7:00 a.m. a business owner in the 1300 block of Dutch American Way 

reported being the victim of fraud.  He was contacted by Small Business Administration that 

unknown person tried to apply for a loan in his business name.  Police are investigating. 

Timothy W. White, 39, 3503 104th PL, Crown Point, was arrested on Wednesday, June 24th at 

11:30 p.m. for driving while license suspended.  He was released on bond pending a court 

appearance. 

Nicholas S. Contreras, 34, was arrested on Thursday, June 25t at 9:32 a.m. for an outstanding 

warrant.  He was unable to post bond and was transported to the Will County Adult Detention 

Center to await a bond hearing. 

Police responded to a domestic disturbance on Saturday, June 27th at 10:43 a.m. in the 1200 

block of Dixie Highway.  No arrests were made. 

Police responded to a two vehicle crash at the intersection of Church Road and Foxhound Trail 

on Saturday, June 27th at 1:53 p.m.  There were no injuries and no citations were issued. 

Sam Jones, 57, 1727 Chapin St, South Bend, IN, was arrested on Saturday, June 27th at 11:31 

pm. for possession of a controlled substance.  He was transported to the Will County Adult 

Detention Facility to await a bond hearing. 

Robert D. Ward, 44, 227 Rue Bossuet, South Bend In, was arrested on Saturday, June 27th at 

11:31 p.m. for possession of controlled substance, driving under the influence of drugs, driving 

while license suspended and improper lane usage.  He was transported to the Will County Adult 

Detention Facility to await a bond hearing. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Chief Gregory D. Smith 

724 Penfield Street, Beecher, IL  60401 

708-946-6388 

 



Police responded to a two vehicle crash on Monday, June 29th at 2:08 p.m. at the intersection of 

Dixie Highway and Church Road.  There were no injuries and no citations were issued. 

On Tuesday, June 30th at 5:00 p.m. damage to property was reported in the 600 block of Dixie 

Highway.  An unknown person struck an awning at the drive thru window with his vehicle and 

drove away.  

Police responded to a two vehicle crash on Wednesday, July 1st at 3:36 p.m. in the parking lot at 

700 Dixie Highway.  Both vehicles were backing out of a parking space when they struck each 

other.  There were no injuries and no citations were issued. 

Police responded to a domestic disturbance on Friday, July 3rd at 8:35 p.m. in the 800 block of 

Penfield Street.  No arrests were made. 

 

  

 

 

 


